
 

 

                                Leadership Meeting 
                                              November 8, 2018 

                                          Dana Loury’s Home  
 

 
Members Present:  Patricia Watters, Ann Yuhas, Dana Loury, Johnnie Lee Don, Ginger Wilson, Jan 
Potter, Sharon Filardo, Christine Madden, Meri McEneney, Pat Castellucci, Rachel Swift and Linda 
Larish   
   
 Co-president Patricia Watters determined we had a quorum then called the meeting to order at 
1:50pm. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the September 13th, 2018 Leadership Committee meeting 
were approved as submitted. 
 
Reports: 
 President:  See attached report submitted by email prior to the meeting.  Also, Patricia 
reported that our branch did not receive the $5,000 grant that we applied for. Ann Yuhas will have a 
report on the Truckee July 4th parade at the next meeting. 
 Secretary:  Sharon Filardo reported that a thank you note was sent to our speaker from the 
September general meeting. 
 Finance Officer:  See attached report.  Kym Pipkin requested whether or not to add a line 
item for monies collected for directories. Discussion whether to charge $10, $5 or provide free to all.  
tabled until the next meeting.  All programs are funded for the current year.  Our checking account 
balance as of 11/1/18 is $13,966.21.  Patricia spoke on risk assessment and stated if our branch was 
to dissolve for any reason, the only expenses at risk are administrative costs of $2,568. 
 Programs:  See attached report.  Johnnie Lee reviewed the programs and much discussion 
ensued.  In March, along with the video presentation, a speaker, the female CEO of Northstar, may 
be added.  Ann Yuhas will follow-up.  In April, our branch hosts the interbranch luncheon.  Johnnie 
Lee will check with TERC (Tahoe Environmental Research Center) to see if a room and the ability to 
provide lunch is available 4/13/19.  She will verify the cost.  Patricia Watters will see if the AAUW 
Grant Recipient can speak at the luncheon.  At the 5/9/19 meeting all members will be able to vote on 
the election of officers, the 2019-2020 budget, By-law changes and Standing Rules changes.  Search 
and Rescue (SAR) will speak at the May meeting.  A short meeting, possibly with a speaker, and 
installation of officers will end the year in June (date to be determined).  Another leadership meeting 
will be scheduled in December and Patricia Watters will send out dates to be considered.  It was 
recommended that each interest group provide light snacks for one meeting. Johnnie Lee will send a 
memo to the interest group leaders. 
 Membership:  See attached report.  Ginger Wilson reported that we have 70 members.  She 
said that the letter that goes to all members in the spring will be edited to reflect an increased need 
for scholarship monies. 

Communications:  Dana Loury will send out the newsletter after Thanksgiving this month and 
will send a reminder that articles be sent to her by 11/23/18.  She also reminded members that the 
hard-copy directory is not updated as new members join but those updates are on the web.   
 AAUW Fund:  Nancy Cline submitted an email prior to our meeting stating that she had 
nothing to report. 
 Girls State: Christine Madden will report under new business. 
 



 

 

 Tech Trek & STEM Day:  Meri McEneny reported that there is no report on Tech Trek.  STEM 
Day will be held on June 8, 2019 at TERC.  Some speakers are already confirmed.  See attached 
report.  Some costs that we will incur are for the room (TERC is renting us the room for $188 rather 
than the usual fee of $800), printing and possible computer rentals for the girls to use.  
 
 Scholarship:  Ellen Magnani submitted an email stating there was no report as yet.  
 
Unfinished Business:  Neither Nancy Cline nor Martha Cirata were present.  Standing Rules 
proposed changes will be discussed at the December Leadership Meeting.   
 
New Business:  Girls State - Christine Madden reported that the reservation for one girl has been 
received and confirmed by ALA (American Legion Auxiliary). Since our branch has contributed funds 
to ALA in excess of the $425 required for the branch Girls State delegate and since our ALA contact 
advised that excess funds are difficult for her to hold, Christine recommended that our branch holds 
members’ future contributions in our general fund (operating) account to pay for transportation and 
personal expenses for our delegate(s). Leadership agreed that the 2019-2020 membership renewal 
letter prepared by Membership co-VPs should direct members to make contributions for Girls State 
delegate to AAUW NT general account. 
 
Christine moved that $300 be taken from the checking account and provided as a travel stipend.  Ann 
Yuhas seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.  The budget already contains a line 
item for $100 spending money.   
 
Other Business: 
 Calendar Review – It was reviewed during the course of the meeting. 
 Timeline Review – The following changes were made: The selection of a nominating 
committee will be moved from January to December.  At the February Leadership Committee 
meeting, we will develop a proposed budget, present a proposed slate of officers and present By-law 
and Standing Rules changes. These will be voted on by all members at the general meeting in March. 
Interviewing Tech Trek candidates and making selections will be moved from March to February.   
 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 3:52 pm by Patricia Watters. 
 
Announcements: 
 Truckee Tahoe Community Choir (TTCC) will give concerts at Squaw Creek Resort on 12/8/18 
at 7pm and 12/9/18 at 2pm 
 Annie will be presented by the Boys & Girls Club of Kings Beach on 12/14/18 and 12/15/18. 
 Taming of the Shrew will be presented by the Truckee Community Theatre from 12/16/18-
12/18/18.   
 RSVP to Shirley Hale by 12/6/18 if you can attend the Holiday Party on December 13th. 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Linda Larish, Recording Secretary  
Approved as corrected on 12/12/2018 
  



 

 

 
 

Co-Presidents Report 
Leadership Meeting 

November 8, 2019 
 

 
Scholarship 
Patricia invited Brianna Kissmann to attend our Winter Party Luncheon Dec 13.  Brianna is taking 
final exams through Dec 14 and cannot attend.  Connected her with Ellen Magnani and Kathie Julian 
by email. 
 
College/University Partners 
Ann requests members interested in mentoring students submit interest statement to her. 
 
Non-profit tax status 
Patricia sent responses by certified mail to IRS request for further information dated 9-28-18.   
Faxed signed Bylaws and other documents requested by IRS by phone 10-29-18.   
Expect determination in November 2018. 
 
Truckee Fourth of July Parade 
Ann contacted Truckee-Donner AAUW President who will bring the idea of joint participation in the 
parade to the branch membership. 
 
Truckee-Donner Branch 
The Truckee-Donner Branch president contacted PW and others about possible closure of branch.  
She asks if NT branch is interested in continuing the Truckee-Donner’s Tech Trek program.  She will 
return with additional information about process. 
 
Winter Party 
Ann, Shirley Hale, and Rachael Swift are coordinating the Dec 13 luncheon at Jake’s. 
 
Interbranch meeting, April 2019 
PW completed AAUW Fellow/Grant Recipient Speaker form and transmitted 10/10/18.  Fellows/grant 
recipients will discuss their research or programs. 
PW also inquired about AAUW-CA Leader on Loan program speaker for meeting.   
Notify AAUW-CA with information about date, time, location, number of attendees, preferred topic 
 
Leader on Loan Topics: 
Activism 
Communication and Technology 
Conflict Resolution 
Consultation (other leadership challenges) 
Diversity, inclusion, and intersectionality 
AAUW Fund Fellow or Grant Recipient 
The AAUW Fund 
Governance/Bylaws 
History of AAUW and the Mission 



 

 

AAUW Lobbyist 
Meeting Management 
Membership growth, engagement, retention 
Motivational speaker 
Recent AAUW research 
Sexual harassment, Title IX, Pay equity 
Strategic Planning 
 
Costs may include mileage at $.50/mile; meal; overnight accommodations. 
 
 
 
 

















 

 

Programs report- September 2018-2019 
 
Sept. 13th: new co-chair, Rachael Swift will be in charge so please give her a hand.   
It will be at the Fairway Community Center 330 Fairway Dr. Tahoe City @1pm 
Carol Eyre will introduce speaker April Shackelford on Defensible Space. 
Meri McEneny will set up sound system. 
Rachael will set up light refreshments, a table for nametags, see to chairs, have the key, have a sign-
in book for members and present a Thank You with a Starbucks Gift Card inside to show our 
appreciation to April (as we discussed at previous board. . .not that it will always be a gift card but a 
token of some sort to speaker). 
Friends and Families of AAUW NT members are welcome 
 
Oct. 11th: Lunch with The Tech Trekers of 2018 and their families. 
It will be at the Fairway Community Center 330 Fairway Dr. Tahoe City @ 11:00am-2 
Leadership is being asked to provide for a Taco Bar and Salad bar (see attached list) 
Jlee and Rachel will have the key, will see to tables, chairs, set up, paper products, utensils, 
presentation of food and drink. Meri will set up sound system. 
Patricia has invited some outstanding guests and certificates may be given the girls as they were last 
year. 
Girls and families to arrive by 11:30am, eat and then speak. 
Friends and families of AAUW NT members are invited with an RSVP a week prior to event in order 
to have enuff food. Members, Trekers and Guests will all be asked to sign our book. 
 
Nov.8th: A Private Docent Tour of Tahoe Environmental Research Center (TERC) on the Sierra 
Nevada Campus- 291 Country Club drive, Incline Village @10:30am-featuring a 3-D Movie of Tahoe 
In Depth. There is a $5 donation per person. Lunch is available afterwards at an All You Can Eat 
Buffet for $13.54.  Fall Menu to be available at a later time.  
 
Jan. 10th: Video Presentation by Cheryl Allen on her experience with Global Volunteers in the Cook 
islands while on vacation@ Fairway CC 1pm 
Light refreshments served. 
 
Feb. 14th: Member Appreciation Valentine Soup Party @ Fairway CC noon    
 
March 14th: Video Presentation of: A Rethinking of the Past, Present, and Future of Women in Power. 
A Meeting for the future of NT AAUW- FCC 1pm 
 
April 11th l No General meeting/ Interbranch- TERC w lunch??brunch? Search and rescue? 
 
May 9th: Maritime Museum and then bag lunch @ Gatekeepers with Installation of Officers: 
 
JUNE 8TH: STEM DAY 

 



 

 

REPORTS 
 
TECH TREK/STEM DAY 
Dear Leadership, 
There is no report for Tech Trek this month.   
For STEM Trek day, a few important notes: our committee now has a representative from the 
Truckee-Donner branch, Phoebe Landre, so each of the 4 local branches are represented on 
the committee; the outline for the day on June 8, 2019 looks like the Medical Mystery in the 
morning, and aerospace in the afternoon.  The Nevada Tahoe branch has recruited a young 
woman who works for NASA, and I am hoping to recruit a former NT Tech Trekker, who works 
in jet propulsion.  More to follow!  Meri McEneny 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Report from Ginger and Cheryl 
Membership Report 
Cheryl and I are submitting the following report for membership. Our annual renewal process 
is finally complete, at least we hope so. Officially we have 70 members. On October 28, Cheryl 
and I hosted a New Members Wine and Cheese event. It was the second year for this event 
and one we recommend continue each year. We had 22 members attend and believe it was an 
enjoyable event for everyone in attendance.  
Respectfully submitted 
Cheryl and Ginger 
 
AAUW Fund 
I have no report for AAUW Fund.   
 
Since the proposed changes to the standing rules are listed under unfinished business and the 
fact I cannot attend, please either move the item to the next board meeting or invite Martha 
Cirata to attend in my stead.  Either works.  Thanks.  
 
Change to the timeline: 
Please move the selection of the branch service award to February and include the selection of 
the AAUW named grant recipient.  
Nancy 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
SCHOLARSHIP 
 
Report from Ellen Magnani 
 
There is no report for Scholarships at this time. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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